Minutes of the Daviess County Commission September 25, 2024

The Honorable Daviess County Commission met on this 25th day of September 2024 at 8:00 a.m. Jim Ruse, Presiding Commissioner called the meeting to order. David Cox, 1st District, and Wayne Uthe, 2nd District are present.

The Commission approved last week's minutes, brush letters, and invoices for payment.

James Lewis, Road and Bridge Supervisor updated the Commission on the projects they have worked on since last Wednesday. The crew mowed brush in Sheridan Township. They also plan to bid on brush removal for a landowner. The Commission and James discussed where things were left with the 911 sign project.

OLD BUSINESS:

Plaster repairs are still ongoing in other areas around the Courthouse. The Commission reached out to the companies that put in bids for the sidewalks. The need to complete the job this year was expressed as well as checking if pricing has changed.

The Commission is still reviewing an ordinance for Courthouse Security and Procedures.

BRIDGES:

The Commission reviewed the MoDot Memorandum for bridge 6150002. No action is required at this time.

Michael Marriott, MoDot, presented the Commission with the 2025-2029 Statewide Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) Report.

NEW BUSINESS:

The Commission spoke to Sherrie with Mike Keith Insurance about our renewal rate. The Commission will review the rates and talk to Sherrie next Wednesday.

The Commission reviewed an updated brush list. If any landowners have not cut their brush by the deadlines given to them, the County will cut the brush and put the costs on the landowner's real estate taxes.

The Commission reached out to Buchannon County's Commission on their newly adopted ordinance on solar farms. The Buchannon Commission will send the ordinance so the Commission can review it.